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A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
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The hot days of summer will soon be upon us. By the time this newsletter makes it out, we will hopefully be rid of these windy, rainy days and a spring that did not live up to expectations. It has been one of the nastiest springs I can remember in a long while. The plants seemed to have loved it though, as the gardens have really come on strong. Please feel free to send us some photos of your or your neighbor’s garden, landscape, or backyard pond. All will be appreciated. We will select a few to post either in the newsletter or on the online web site at NVBCL.org. 

    
The only major project taking place at the North End is the final stretch for the sand replenishment project. That should move along at a fairly quick pace as the North End is not slated for any heavy amounts of sand this go around. Wish this could have taken place before the tourist season, but the Army Corp of Engineers felt that Sandbridge took priority. Such is life!  I'm sure we will get through it, and before you know it, it will be completed. 
	Community Corner

	Save the DATE

Friday, September 20, 2013

6:30 PM – 8:30 PM

North End – Civic League 
Autumn Cocktail Party

Location to be announced


All sorts of small items and requests will be covered in this newsletter. From adopting a dog bag dispenser box on the end of ones street to helping pull weeds in the median, just to help out with our City landscaping crews if they fall behind. 

One notice that we sent out a couple of weeks back was the City's request for the removal of sailboats and catamarans located on the beach and especially the ones along the dune line. They will hopefully be tagged with a warning notice to give the rightful owner time to place them in another location. 
Also the volleyball posts needed to be removed, but they have been stored by the City. My understanding is that poles are at the Beach Operations lot at 14th and Parks Ave. You may retrieve them at this time for anyone that wishes to. Once the sand replenishment has been completed, I believe, putting the posts back up will be permitted. This was all requested in preparation for the sand replenishment to avoid as many obstacles as possible - small price to pay to speed things along. 

Our July 16th speaker will be State Senator Jeff McWaters who has been a very active senator this year. He has sponsored many bills, some passed, some did not, but he has worked hard for us on many issues. Please think about any questions you might have for the Senator. I believe he will be speaking some on the transportation and tax bills that were adopted, as well as some work on the Medicaid issues. The Senate covered a lot of issues ranging from absentee voting to motorized skateboard license and age requirements for those. He should be a very enlightening speaker for us.

I hope everyone can attend and please make sure we have your current e-mail address as that seems to be the best format for any emergency notifications as well as informative information we need to pass along. It is even used on occasion for a lost pet, so the more people out there to pass any information along to the better. Hope everyone has a very pleasant summer. We pray that the hurricane season is mild, and we can all escape unscathed. Take care. I hope to see you around the neighborhood.

Brian Murden / NVBCL 



TREASURER’S REPORT

Thank you to those who have kept their dues up-to-date. Please look at the mailing address to see if you have paid or not. If you have paid this year, there will be no envelope enclosed. Envelopes are for those who have not paid. If you have already paid, pass the envelope to someone on your street who is new or is not getting the newsletter. You can either drop off your $15 membership dues at the General Membership meeting or mail directly to:  NVBCL, Attn: Treasurer, P.O. Box 1676, Virginia Beach VA 23451. Our Assets to date are $39,704.18.  We have 576 who paid their dues for 2013. Our income for this year is $9,868.48 with expenses of $5,879.31.  

BEAUTIFICATION

Annual seasonal efforts of the City Landscaping division are currently underway to prune and mulch the medians. All residents on streets with planters by their beach crosswalks are encouraged to take a coordinated initiative with their neighbors in maintaining those planters, keeping them trash free and watered. 

Please bring to the attention of the Beautification Committee any new notable efforts for future recognition. As our beach going “guests” return, you are all “deputized” to be a good neighbor and help them pick up any trash “they may have overlooked”.

HOSPITALITY
Do you have a place on your property for a native pine tree? Lynnhaven River Now has Virginia Pines (pictured) and Loblolly Pines available free to good homes. These trees are raised by the students at Plaza Middle School who would love to see them go to good homes. They are healthy and in 3-gallon planting pots. If you are interested, stop by the Lynnhaven River Now office at 1608 Pleasure House Road, Suite 108 or call 757-962-5398.

STREETS, PARKING & UTILITIES

With summer comes major traffic, and with that comes major parking problems.  Everyone should fully understand that on-street parking is public parking. There can be no signs or other hindrances to the use of the street shoulders. It is to our benefit to ensure that the available parking is not encumbered since the City’s classic response to parking need is to offer up our median. The North End has protected that green space from day one and will continue. Regarding the median, there are No Parking signs clearly posted. Neither native nor visitor is immune to being ticketed.

The annual “Visibility Survey” is late (kid’s graduating) so if you know of an immediate problem, please advise.  Finally, you are not paranoid. Traffic out there is out to get you! Be careful.
You can phone 385-5000 (Police, non emergency) to report any illegal parking. If there is a problem due to blocking visibility at an intersection, you can call 385-4693 or contact Martin Waranch at 491-3343.

BEACHES & RECREATION

The city's sand replenishment project has been delayed. The contractor was called off to work on Sandbridge before finishing our neighborhood.  Current estimate is that they will come back in late June starting at 46th St. and finish this summer up in the 70's.


Recently, Beach Operations removed all volleyball poles at the North End (54 sets). As a result of negotiations between the civic league and Public Works we can continue playing beach volleyball under the following conditions:

- Develop volleyball court locations at no more than one court per block.

- The court will be located at the base of the dune system and will not impact maintenance of the beach including beach access.

- The poles will be no larger than 6”x6” wooden post imbedded in beach sand. The poles will be embedded such that they can be removed when needed.  Concrete of other material will not be used as part of the anchoring system.

- The NVBCL will provide names, address, and phone numbers, associated with the court location, to Beach Operations. Beach Operations will keep a database of the information. 

- Beach Operations will meet on the beach with the court responsible party and agree on the location of the court.

There has been at least one member that has asked to "adopt" the doggie bag dispenser at the crosswalk. The city is amenable to this.  If you would like to get a key and replacement bags for the dispenser near you, contact Ron Pearson at 428-6634. Just a reminder:  Dogs are forbidden on the beach between 10 am and 6 pm until Labor Day. Please educate your neighbors/visitors!


CURRENT RESORT NEWS 
Laskin Gateway continues to move towards completion by Fall 2013. The NVBCL continues to monitor the traffic alerts on the Laskin Road Gateway. All traffic updates are found on the city’s web site www.vbgov.com
The next resort streetscape projects in the resort to be addressed are 29th street from Pacific Avenue to Artic Avenue, Winston Salem from Pacific Avenue to Mediterranean Avenue, and 19th Street from the Convention Center east to the Dome site. Pacific Avenue improvements are planned in association with the Dome site project from 16th Street north to 22nd Street.

Additionally please go to the city website for resort projects for current information on projects listed below and more: http://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/sga/projects/Pages/default.aspx
· 19th Street/Central Beach Corridor
· The Aquarium and Owl Creek District Plan
· Convention Center Headquarters Hotel
· Arena 

· The Dome Site
· Laskin Gateway
· Resort Area Master Plan and Form-Based Codes

· Rudee Loop (Marina District)
· Rudee Walk

· Resort Form Based Codes

Please also check out the Beach Events website for fun activities from now until thru spring at all the city venues. Check out http://www.beachstreetusa.com  

Zoning Review Committee (ZRC)  -  Variances, Non-Conforming Uses, Planning Initiatives 

In order to better serve our neighborhood and to establish regularity in our review process the NVBCL Zoning Review Committee meets on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 6:30 PM at the Visitor’s Center at the ARE located at 67th street and Atlantic Avenue. We cordially invite all NE residents to attend with their current or future applications for variances, non-conforming uses, and encroachments for preliminary review or final review. We also invite residents who may simply have a question concerning zoning, land development, or other site and building construction issues. Please contact Billy Almond at 235-0731 or billy@wplsite.com for more information. 



OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2013
OFFICERS 
President 
Brian Murden
417 Goodspeed 
428-7243 
beachgallery@verizon.net 

Vice-President 
John Pharr 
202 50th Street 
435-3738 
john@nbgourmet.com 

Treasurer/Membership
Kaye Harris 
108 60th Street 
425-0883 
kaye.harris@cox.net 

Executive Secretary 
Jeannie Panza 

437-1677 
jpanza@marlyndv.com 

Past President:
Kimberly Goold 
311 49th Street 
428-7537 
kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com 

DIRECTORS 
Zoning
Billy Almond 
209 70th Street 
422-9522 
billy@wplsite.com 

Streets/Utilities/Public Safety
Martin Waranch 
111 66th Street 
491-3343 
mlwaranch@cox.net 

Beaches & Recreation
Ron Pearson 
6204 Oceanfront 
428-6634 
ron@beachfas.com 

Budget/ Assessments/Taxes
Guy Tower 
235 74th Street 
804/398-0070 
guytower@gmail.com 

Beautification
Jim Spruance 
200 78th Street 
425-1225 
jhspruance@cox.net 

Meetings/Publicity
Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 
422-6151 
beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com 

Hospitality
Kimberly Goold 
311 49th Street 
428-7537 
kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com 

AREA DIRECTORS 
42nd – 49th Streets
Will Fluharty 
303 49th Street 
965-2173 
willyflu@gmail.com 

50th – 59th Streets
Mark Chase 
111 57th Street 
491-1729 
chasemark@msn.com 

60th – 69th Streets
Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 
422-6151 
beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com 

70th – 79th Streets
Sue Bowser 
223 77th Street 
422-5204 
suebowser@cox.net 

80th – 89th Streets
Larry Staunton 
212 84th Street 
428-1514 
larrystaunton@cox.net 

Princess Anne Hills/Liaison
Mike Byrnes 
551 Susan Constant Dr. 
422-2539 
mikebyrnes@cox.net 

DIRECTORS AT-LARGE 
Dave Jester
200 63rd Street 
437-1677 
eljefe11@marlyndv.com 

Mark Chase
111 57th Street 
491-1729 
chasemark@msn.com 

Mary Lee Harris
216 55th Street 
428-0737 
maryleeh3@verizon.net 

Vincent O’Brien
6111 Atlantic Ave 
428-8479 
vincent6111@cox.net 

Virginia Rader
307 55th Street 
425-2943 
vellen1@aol.com 

Dorothy Spitalney
115-B 68th Street 
425-5443 
tallron@aol.com 

Jack Drescher
6410-A Oceanfront Ave 
428-3344 
jdrescher@breitdrescher.com 

Mary K Drew
5250 Lakeside Ave. 
422-3669 
marykdrew@gmail.com
July 2013


























Guest Speaker





Senator Jeff McWaters


Speaking on various issues


Tuesday, July 16, 2013


7:30 pm at A.R.E.








Civic League Meeting Dates





July 16, 2013


October 15, 2013








Page 2





Page 3





North


Virginia Beach


Civic League


News














Post Office Box 1676


Virginia Beach, VA  23451


info@nvbcl.org





Presort Standard


U.S. POSTAGE


PAID


Norfolk, VA


Permit No. 2





Important Numbers





Non-Emergency Police 385-5000


Opt.3


2nd Precinct 385-2700


Neighborhood Preservation 385-5750













